CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES
TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA
JULY 10, 2024

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, July 10,
2024 at 7:00 PM in the Library Reading Room.

Those present were: President, Mark Schock, Member, Brent Deel, Clerk Treasurer Jeff
Sieber, Marshal Jill Hammond, Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely and 2 Guests.

Mr. Schock lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Deel and a second from Mr. Schock to approve the minutes of
the May 2024 meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted. No meeting was held
in June.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated that he had spoken with the contractor for the
proposed Dollar General regarding the water and sewage connection. It seems to more
feasible to run the lines from Sanderson Street than to have to deal with crossing the State
Road. The contractor will be meeting with homeowners to talk about crossing their
properties. Conversation was then held on how to add a golf cart path to the store that will
keep carts off of the State Road. Different options will be examined.

Snavely also said he is waiting to hear back on a quote for sidewalk replacement at
Wolfe's on Washington Street.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave her report as attached.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber reported that a new Open Door Law will be going into effect by
July 2025 and that Towns will need to start Live Streaming their meetings. He stated that it
is something that may need to be budgeted into the 2025 budget. He asked the council to
seek information of who and how the equipment can be purchased/leased from.

Sieber also informed the council that the budget needs to be started and would need to be
meeting with one of them soon.

Neal Mylet gave the council an update on the Select Seed Building project. He stated that
they are working for a dollar to dollar match grant thru OCRA, up to $50,000. He said that
they have added more rooms in the building and hope to have the computer lab up and
running by next summer. He asked the council if the town would be interested in donating
to the grant match. Members stated they would have to discuss it as they are just starting
the 2025 budget.




Masonic Tractor Pull will be held Friday, August 2 with local puller that eveing and
Saturday, August 3, with the Tri State Pullers.

Next meeting will be held August 7, 2024.

Mr. Deel made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to adjourn at 7:35 PM.

Attest: Council:

Mark Schock - President

Jeff Sieber Brent Deel
Clerk Treasurer

Andrew Robinson




Camden Police Department
Chief Jill Hammond

153 West Main Street

Camden, Indiana, 46917

574-686-2121

Camdenpolicechief@gmail.com

Camden Police Department Monthly Report for May and June 2024

Calls for Service: 23

Assisting Another Agency: 7 Carroll County Sheriff’s Dept. and CCEMS/Camden Fire Dept.
VIN Checks: 5

Ordinance Violation Notices: 10

Golf Cart Permits: 4

Criminal Arrests: 1 Felony Arrest-Possession of a controlled substance, resisting arrest, plus an
out of county warrant

Traffic Contacts: 18
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